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Safe, Kind and     Respect




‘To be the best we can be’

[bookmark: _Hlk79411861]We’ve had a fantastic start to our term with lots of purposeful learning and new routines and relationships being formed. 
The P1 pupils have begun their learning journey with us and I couldn’t be prouder, the children are settled, happy and excited -they make everyone smile!! The P7s are magnificent at their ‘Buddying’ job – highly respected mentors!! A massive welcome also goes to the new families that have joined our school – you are all very welcome.
This newsletter will contain dates for the upcoming term, but as always this comes with a warning… these dates may be altered due to the dynamic and changeable world that we are all now working in!
As always, I thank every single one of you for your continued support for myself, the staff team, and our young people. 

Kindest regards, 

Andrea Gordon

Staffing Updates. 
There have been some changes to staffing over the summer. We would like to welcome Ms McGladdery who alongside Miss Wilson will be leading the learning in P2. Congratulations also goes to Ms Terri Morrison who welcomed a brand-new baby boy called Roman to world at the beginning of August – both Mum and baby are thriving and enjoying these first special weeks. Congratulations also goes to Mrs L Morrison in becoming a first-time granny!!! Mrs Z Findlay will be working with the pink room during Ms Morrison’s maternity leave. 
Nursery would like to welcome Ms Ashley Hollywood into our Early Entrants room and welcome back Ms Kelly Watkins into the N4/5 room. 


Health 
Public Health Scotland and the Scottish Government have asked us to take the opportunity to reiterate the core public health messages for schools in Scotland: 
• Washing hands thoroughly using soap and water will help prevent the spread of common infections such as colds, flu, COVID-19, threadworms and stomach bugs. Hands should be washed throughout the day, e.g. before and after eating; after using the toilet; after coughing or sneezing; and when returning from breaks. Children need to understand why it is important to wash their hands; be taught how to wash, rinse and dry their hands correctly; and have easy access to running water and soap. 
• Staff and pupils should continue to follow the advice set out on the NHS Inform website if they have symptoms of a respiratory infection.  

As the children are beginning to mix there has been an increase in the reporting of Headlice and Threadworm to school. Both conditions are very treatable, treatment is readily available at the local Pharmacy. If you recognise any of the associated symptoms, listed on the NHS website please visit the Pharmacy and organise treatment for the whole family!!

Parent Partnership. 
Please keep Tuesday 24th September from 6-7.00 p.m free to come and meet the Parent Partnership and find out about how you can support our school. They are a great group of people that are very proactive in looking at ways to get families involved in improving our school. The P.P have provided the finances to facilitate ‘treats’ for the children as well as organise extracurricular activities. We always look forward to welcoming new members and hope to see more people come along to the meeting which takes place in the staffroom. The meeting is only an hour and usually occurs just once a term, there is also no commitment to attend every meeting – I hope that I am selling this to you- Please join us! We do need people to attend as there is a real possibility that the Parent Partnership will cease to exist. 

Labelling School Uniform
Can I please implore all families to label the children’s possessions. Enthusiastic playtimes lead to the children taking off their coats, jumpers, and cardigans, as a result there are already piles of lost property building up in the shelters. Both children and adults can become distressed when items go missing – labelled clothing is always reunited with its owner!!!

Respect 
Collectively, we chose one of our school values to be RESPECT. Unfortunately, there have been recent incidents where staff and I have been subjected to verbal abuse, aggression, and a lack of respect. At Rimbleton, we are committed to fostering a respectful, inclusive, and safe environment for all learners, staff, and parents. Maintaining respectful and professional communication is essential to ensuring this environment, and it is deeply troubling when such standards are not upheld.
I understand that at times, issues may arise that cause frustration, however, it is crucial that dialogue occurs in a respectful manner, free from abusive language or personal attacks. Such behaviour is not only harmful to the individuals involved but also sets a negative example for the children who witness these interactions. I ask that you support us with the above by adhering to the following:
1. Refrain from using offensive language when communicating with staff or discussing school-related matters.
2. Arrange meetings through appropriate channels if you wish to discuss concerns, ensuring that all conversations remain constructive and focused on the wellbeing of your child and the school community.
3. Respect the role of school staff and leadership, understanding that every effort is made to address parental concerns while prioritizing the best interests of all students.
Failure to comply with the above will result in further action, which could include restrictions on communication methods or access to the school premises. As a staff we thank you in advance for supporting us with this matter. 
Before and after school. 
Breakfast club has now started again after the break. This is a provision that is run and funded for Rimbleton children by Rimbleton staff and school, my thanks go directly to Ms Todd and Ms Meldrum for their contribution. Breakfast club is available from 8:30 -8:50am where the children can choose between toast, cereal, and juice for a cost of 30p a day. 

Safeguarding 
The safety of our pupils is our utmost priority. Whilst we love to have parents and carers in school this needs to be organised in a way that safeguards all. If you would like to enter the school, please use the main school entrance, and sign in, you will then be issued with a visitors’ badge, all children will then recognise you as a safe adult. I am sure that you will agree that that our children are precious and as a team we need to ensure that they are safe. 

DATES FOR THE FORTH COMING TERM – Please be aware that these dates are provisional as circumstances can change when planning so far in advance. 

23.9.24 – Beginning of Maths week focus on Maths through stories (Tales) 
23.9.24 – Visit from the Cabinet Secretary for Education.
24.9.24 – Parent Partnership meeting in the school staffroom. 
27.9. 24 – MacMillan Coffee Morning led by P7
3.10.24 – Winning House Treat. 
4.10.24 – Shared Start – the theme will be the new School Improvement Plan for 24-25

Monday 7th October is the first day of the October holidays and return on Monday 21st October.

[bookmark: _GoBack]31.10.24 – Flu Immunisation – Whole school 
31 .10.24 – Hallowe’en celebrations 
5.11.24 – First of 3 Parent / Family feedback sessions
12.11.24 – second of 3 Parent /Family feedback sessions
11-15.11.24 – Anti Bullying week led by the children on the Junior landing 
11.11.24 – Remembrance Day activities organised by P5 and P6 
15.11. 24 INSET DAY – school for staff only
19.11.24 – Feedback evening to Families 
30.11.24 – St Andrews Day celebration led by P3/4 ASC 2 and ASC 3
2.12.24 – Christmas decorations go up. 
16.12.24 – Whole School Christmas celebration – pm 
17.12.24– Whole School Christmas celebration – am. 
17.12.24 – ASC Christmas get together – pm 
18.12.24 – P1 and P2 Christmas Party 
19.12.24 – P3, P4 and P5 Christmas Party 
20.12.24 – P6 and P7 Christmas Party 
TBC – Christmas dinner – will also be Christmas colour clothes day! 

Nursery and ASC Christmas dates will be shared via Seesaw. 

BREAK UP AT 3:10 ON FRIDAY 20TH DECEMBER 2024 
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